
One of these communication channels is with you, our
whānau community.  One of our goals is to work with
you to support your child/ren, our ākonga in whatever
context.  One of these contexts has been on Seesaw.
Thank you to those who continually view their class
Seesaw’s posts and to those who comment, those who
use this platform to reach out to their kaiako for
answers.
It was lovely to see our families tautoko at our BMIS
Cross Country event including the WZ Cross Country,
our Tongan Language Week and our ESOL Evening.  We
acknowledge and are grateful to all our adult helpers
that are helping with our Yr 8 OE and Yr 7 Camp in
Week 8.
I am looking forward to our Filipino Language Week
and I’ve heard that our Filipino whānau are coming out
to support with food for our ākonga.  Thank you!
Our whānau community are a huge, important part of
our kura and we are so thankful for the contributions
you make.
I look forward to seeing you all at our Science Spec
Expo in Week 10.

Ngā mihi nui
Marietta Ah Chong
Tumuaki - Principal (Acting)

Kia ora koutou e te whānau o Bruce McLaren
Intermediate

As the end of another winter draws closer, the word
‘change’ seems to more in the forefront as I watch
our ākonga and staff begin to transition into the next
phase.  
Changes related to their physical wellbeing, family
and social wellbeing, spiritual wellbeing and their
mental and emotional wellbeing, appear to be
happening more so during this period than any other
time of the year.  The 4 pillars of our hauora - our
whare te tapa whā.
With these changes, our ākonga are now starting to
navigate their path as budding adolescents making
decisions of how best to cope with these.  Some with
a great deal of thought and others, sporadic with lots
of reflection afterwards.
Providing a variety of support outlets for our ākonga
is important.  One of these being their 5 safe adults.
All our students should have 5 safe adults who are
their people, their ‘go to’ for anything they feel that is
important onsite.
We also have our  SWiS - Social Worker in School,
Angela O’Connell who works with particular students,
providing a space of safety for our ākonga to unload.
Emotions are heightened during this period of change
so it is important the channels of communication are
open and safe for all.
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Important Dates to Remember:

Week 7
September 2nd:  Filipino Language Week
September 3rd:   Inspire & Growth
Leadership - School Councillors
September 6th:  Staff Only Day

Sports Practices:
Monday & Wednesday Lunchtime: 
Boys Volleyball Practices
Girls Basketball Practices
Tuesday & Thursday Lunchtime:  
Girls Volleyball Practices
Boys Basketball Practices
Friday Lunchtime:
Basketball Practices
Friday Afterschool:
Volleyball Combined Practices

Important Dates to Remember:

Week 8
September 10th - 13th:  
Camp/OE:  Tuesday - Friday

NO Sports Practices

Week 9
September 16th:  Te Wiki o te Reo Māori
September 20th:  BMIS Race to Knowledge

Week 10
September 23rd: Chinese Language Week
September 25th: BMIS Science Spec Expo
September 26th: WZ Basketball
September 26th: BOT Hui
September 27th: Last Day of Term 3 -
Pyjama Day

Important Dates to Remember:

Week 1
October 14:  Term 4 starts



Our BMIS Mathex team took part in the annual Auckland
Mathematics Association’s Mathex competition.
Mathex is a challenging and fast-paced mathematics
contest where schools from across Auckland compete
against each other in teams to answer questions as
quickly as possible.
Competition was intense but our students never gave
up and had lots of fun!  Well done done to Quinn Ross,
Eden Roberts, Jayden Liu and Ayven Harold who
represented BMIS.  We are so proud of you.

Thank you to Miss Southgate for her organisation, other
staff and whānau who went out to support.

B M I S  c e l e b r a t e d  U i k e  K ā t o a n g a ’ i  ‘ o  e  l e a  f a k a - T o n g a  –
T o n g a n  L a n g u a g e  W e e k  i n  W e e k  5 .
T h e  2 0 2 4  t h e m e  f o r  T o n g a n  L a n g u a g e  W e e k  i s  ' E  t u ' u l o a
' a  e  l e a  f a k a - T o n g á  ' o  k a  l e a ' a k i  ' i  ' a p i ,  s i a s í  ( l o t ú ) ,  m o  e
n o f o - ' a - k ā i n g á .
T h e  T o n g a n  L a n g u a g e  w i l l  b e  s u s t a i n a b l e  w h e n  u s e d  a t
h o m e ,  c h u r c h  a n d  i n  t h e  w i d e r  c o m m u n i t y .  
S o  a l l  B M I S  t r i e d  t o  s p e a k  a n d  l e a r n  s o m e  T o n g a n .
S t u d e n t s  m a d e  v i d e o s  c o u n t i n g  i n  T o n g a n ,  v i d e o s
s p e a k i n g  b a s i c  w o r d s  a n d  g r e e t i n g s  a n d  t w o  c l a s s e s  d i d
t h e  n u m b e r  c h a l l e n g e  i n  T o n g a n .  
T h a n k  y o u  t o  o u r  T o n g a n  p a r e n t s  w h o  c a m e  i n  t o
d e c o r a t e  o u r  h a l l  f o r  t h e  c l o s i n g ,  w h o  s p o k e  t o  o u r
s t u d e n t s  a b o u t  t h e i r  c u l t u r e ;  a t  o u r  a s s e m b l y  a n d
p r o v i d e d  o u r  s t u d e n t s  t h e  o p p o r t u n i t y  t o  e a t  T o n g a n
f o o d .   W e  w e r e  c e r t a i n l y  s p o i l t .

M a l o  ‘ a u p i t o
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A s  a  w a y  t o  s u p p o r t  D a f f o d i l  D a y
a t  B r u c e  M c L a r e n  I n t e r m e d i a t e ,
ā k o n g a  w e r e  a s k e d  t o  d r e s s  i n
y e l l o w  a n d  p a y  $ 2 .   
W h a t  a  w o n d e r f u l  s p e c t a c l e  o f
s u p p o r t  f r o m  o u r  ā k o n g a  a s  t h e y
c a m e  t h r o u g h  o u r  g a t e s  i n
y e l l o w .   
E d e n  a n d  M a r a ,  t w o  o f  o u r  s c h o o l
c o u n c i l l o r s  s p o k e  a b o u t  t h e
i m p o r t a n c e  o f  t h i s  d a y  a n d
i n i t i a t e d  a  m o m e n t  o f  s i l e n c e  i n
o u r  a s s e m b l y  t o  r e m e m b e r  a n d
a c k n o w l e d g e  t h o s e  w h o  h a d
b e e n  i m p a c t e d  b y  c a n c e r .     
W i t h  t h e  s a l e  o f  y e l l o w  c u p c a k e s
a n d  e v e r y o n e ’ s  c o n t r i b u t i o n  o f
$ 2  w h o  w o r e  y e l l o w ,  B r u c e
M c L a r e n  I n t e r m e d i a t e  r a i s e d
$ 3 0 0 . 8 0 .
A  g r e a t  d i s p l a y  o f  A R O H A  f r o m
o u r  ā k o n g a  a n d  t h e i r  w h ā n a u .

S e e  p h o t o s  b e l o w

Tongan Language Week

A M A   M A T H E X



Netball season comes to end for another year.  Both year
7 and year 8 girls teams have represented Bruce McLaren
Intermediate extremely well.  

The final results are as follows:
Year 8 Girls Netball - 1st in their grade
2024 MVP - Believer Feao (Co-Captain)
Year 7 Girls Netball 
2024 MVP - Faith NaFoi (Co-Captain)

Thank you to Stacey Featonby who assisted with BMIS
Netball and refereed every Wednesday night.
Thank you to Miss Southgate for her hard work with
coaching and managing the teams.

6 1 - 6 9  B R U C E  M C L A R E N  R O A D
H E N D E R S O N ,  A U C K L A N D

T E L .  ( 0 9 )  8 3 6 - 3 1 7 5
W W W . B R U C E M C L A R E N . S C H O O L . N Z

A D M I N @ B R U C E M C L A R E N . S C H O O L . N Z

BMIS SPORTS UPDATE
N E T B A L L
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C R O S S  C O U N T R Y

Our school cross country team did extremely well
this year at the Western Zone Competition 2024.
They displayed the BMIS attitude to Dream, Believe
and Achieve. 
We participated and all completed the course. 
Great to see our whanau come out and tautoko our
team.

Naku Noa
Matua Peter 
Sports Lead

W A T E R P O L O

W e e k  5  r e s u l t s :   T e  A t a t u  I n t  0 -  1 3  B M I S .  

W e e k  6  s a w  o u r  l a s t  g a m e  f o r  t h e
s e a s o n  a g a i n s t  S t  D o m i n i c / W a i t a k e r e
C l u b .   T h e  f i n a l  s c o r e :  S t  D o m ’ s  -  8
B M I S  -  2 .  O u r  s t u d e n t s  p l a y e d  a  h a r d
f o u g h t  f i n a l  g a m e .   W e  c a m e  5 t h
o v e r a l l  i n  t h e  g r a d e  o u t  o f  1 0  t e a m s .  
A  h u g e  t h a n k  y o u  t o  J e s s i c a  B o t i c a  a n
e x  B M I S  s t u d e n t  w h o  h e l p e d  c o a c h  o u r
t e a m .

2 0 2 4  M V P -  H a n n a h  B o t i c a  
2 0 2 4  M o s t  i m p r o v e d  -  Q u i n n  R o s s Thank you to Mrs Few for coaching and managing  our

BMIS Waterpolo team.



Principal Awards
Rm 3 Adil, Rm 5 Nafessa, Rm 6 Paul, Rm 6 Junior, Rm 6
Via, Rm 13 Yashna, Rm 3 Gester, Rm 2 Jan, VA Ola
Finafinau Seema, STEM Rm 2 Ryan T, STEM Rm 11 Princess

6 1 - 6 9  B R U C E  M C L A R E N  R O A D
H E N D E R S O N ,  A U C K L A N D

T E L .  ( 0 9 )  8 3 6 - 3 1 7 5
W W W . B R U C E M C L A R E N . S C H O O L . N Z

A D M I N @ B R U C E M C L A R E N . S C H O O L . N Z
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R U G B Y  L E A G U E
Our school Rugby League Boys and Girls Teams did
extremely well this year at the Western Zone Rugby League
Tournament 2024. They displayed sportsmanship and skill. 

Results:
BMIS Open Boys League - 3rd
BMIS Open Girls League - 4th

Matua Peter
Rugby League Coach

K U R A  H A K I N A K I N A

Kura Hakinakina was up and running
on Friday.  Fantastic to see our
ākonga back out there competing
against each other.  Whānau chants
were in full swing with a bit of
dancing to YMCA.  

Results:
1st place - Atāwhai
2nd place - Manaaki
3rd place - Manawanui

Points will go towards whānau of the
week!

SHOPS: (Opposite School)  Due to the volume of traffic
in the shop carpark, trucks with supplies for the shops
coming and going, the entrance and exit being the
same driveway for all shops, we STRONGLY
ENCOURAGE parents to find another space to collect
your children from please.
For the safety of our ākonga, they are only to enter the
shops with an adult.  No adult - no entry.  Safety first -
always.  Thank you for your support with this.
Lollies, sweets, chewing gum, fizzy and sports drinks
are not part of the BMIS way.
BMIS prides itself on the standard of school uniform
worn by our ākonga along with appropriate language
and behaviour.  Nothing less is acceptable.

Students only cross the road ONCE to come to
school and ONCE going home from school.  This is
to be at the PEDESTRIAN CROSSING.

Just a reminder that there is to be NO PARKING IN THE
BUS BAY - this is for buses only.  If you are picking your
child up from school, please park in one of the side
streets and arrange for your child to walk the short
distance to meet you.  The shops’ carpark opposite the
school is not ideal due to traffic congestion,
pedestrian traffic and delivery of vehices.

We would encourage that devices be left at
home, that your child is away from their device
for the day.  If there is a need to have their
device, a discussion with your child about OFF
AT THE GATE is imperative.  When entering
school, students are to turn devices off as they
enter the school gates and turn them on again
as they leave the school gates at the end of the
day.
All home devices are placed in a class box at
8.30 am and returned by 3.00 pm.
Students when entering school, are to get off
bicycles, scooters, skateboards and skates at
the school gate for everyone’s safety.  No
helmet, no ride.  Please support us in
safeguarding everyone.

G E N E R A L   R E M I N D E R S

P A R K I N G  A T  S C H O O L

O F F  A T  T H E  G A T E

P E D E S T R I A N   C R O S S I N G
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Staff Winners of the Piston



I F  Y O U  W O U L D  L I K E  T O  A D V E R T I S E  O N  T H E
B R U C E  M C L A R E N  I N T E R M E D I A T E  S C H O O L

S K O O L  L O O P  A P P  P L E A S E  E M A I L
C O N T E N T @ S K O O L L O O P . C O M

 
 T O  D O W N L O A D  O U R  A P P :  I N  G O O G L E  P L A Y  &

A P P  S T O R E  S E A R C H
‘ S K O O L  L O O P ’  &  C H O O S E  S C H O O L  O N C E

I N S T A L L E D .

T H A N K S  T O  T H E  B E L O W  B U S I N E S S E S  F O R  S P O N S O R I N G  O U R
S C H O O L  A P P :

Bruce McLaren Intermediate


